THE SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

JANUARY 15, 2017

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday - January 14
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm Thomas & Marie Mitchel
Sunday - January 15
7:30 am People of Corpus Christi
10:30 am Jerome Braun
Monday - January 16
*5:05 pm Tom Kile
Tuesday — January 17
*5:05 pm NO MASS
Wednesday - January 18
*8:20 am People of Corpus Christi
Thursday - January 19
*5:05 pm Bette & Joe Challe
Friday — January 20
*8:20 am NO MASS
Saturday - January 21
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm People of Corpus Christi
Sunday - January 22
7:30 am Bournoville Family
10:30 am Wayne Dantoin
*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings:The 27 Sunday in Ordinary Time
Sunday Isatah 49:3,5-6, Psalm 40:2,7-8,8-9,10, 1Corinthians 1:1-3,
John 1:29-34

Monday Hebrews 5:1-10, Psalm 120:1,2,3,4,Mark 2:18-22

Tuesday Hebrews 6:10-20, Psalm 111:1-2,4-5,9 & 10C, Mark 2:23-28
Wednesday Hebraws 7:1-3, 15-17, Psalm 110:1,2,3,4, Mark 3:1-6
Thursday Hebrews 7:25; 8:6, Psalm 40:7-8A, 88-9, 10, 17, Mark 3:7-12
Friday Hebrews 8:6-13, Psalm 85:8 & 10, 11-12,13-14, Mark 3:13-19

Saturday Hebrews 9:2-3, 11-14, Psalm 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9, Mark 3:20-21

~Taken from the "Waeskiy Guide for Daily Prayer” on the Creighton University's Onfine Ministries
web site: S hwrwew el n.edu/CollaborativeMinis nling.html - Used with permission.

PARISH NEWS

New: Funeral Lunchean Ministry

The Funeral Meal Ministry is a newly redesigned branch
of St. Ann’s Society. Historically, only the women of the
parish have been asked for assistance in preparing and
serving the meals, so there will be na monthly list. In an
effort to reorganize and improve this parish ministry, we
are now asking for help from ALL of our parishioners:
men, women, young adults, teens and children.
Assistance with kitchen preparations, table service and
clean up are needed to host a meal. Unlike in the past,
donations of food will no longer be requested. If you feel
that you are called to this ministry please call the
President of St. Ann’s Terie Johnson at 262-945-7150.

WHAT’S HAPPENING
Sunday - January 15

5:00 pm Mass & Life Night @ St. Joe's
Monday - January 16

6-7:15 pm Daniel Plan Meeting/Downstairs
Wednesday - January 18

5:45-7:00 pm Genesis @ St. loe’s

6:00-7:15 pm Edge @ St. Joe's

Thursday — January 19

3-4:30 pm Boys Basketball Practice

Sunday — January 22

5:00 pm Mass & Life Night @ St. Joe's

*Second collection for Nicaragua @ all Masses
Jan. 21 & 22",

PARISH REPORT

Deposited this week Jan. 2-Jan. 8, 2017 (28)

Parish Support $3,428.00

Offertory Collection $894.80

Votive Candles $15.50

Technology & Capital $190.00

Donations $240.00

Perpet. Care/Garden $140.00

TOTAL DEPOSIT..ccvvvveerrerrecrireereesrasessrssresssnsonss $4,908.30

Budgeted Expenses for the Week................510,419.96

Weekly Shortage .. (55,511.66)
$CRIP REPORT

Sales for Week of:

Jan.2-Jan. 8 Sales $4,709.18  Profit $196.11

Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend
Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.
PARISH NEWS
Mass Times in Area for Tuesday & Friday's

Tuesday’s 7pm @ St. Joe's
Friday’s 8am @ Holy Name of Mary
8:30am @ St. Joe's
Thank You!

Thank you to all who helped out undecorating the church
for Christmas. Your time and energy were much
appreciated. A very special Thank you to Steve, Lori and
Michele Laluzerne for their generous gift of the two 12 ft
Christmas trees in church in memory of their sons, Matt
and Adam. Thank you to Lynn Zawojski for picking up and
helping with the set up of the trees and new wreaths for
church. Thank you to Matt and Judy Engebretson for
doing the wall pieces for the arches in church. Thank you
to The Kevin & Missy Marchant -Schartner Family far the
use of the skidster to plow a path to the basement,
cutting fresh greens for the crib and the silk poinsettia’s
used for Confirmation. Our church could not have looked
as beautiful as it did without the help of such wonderful
parishioners like you!
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NOTES FROM FR. CARL......
Please continue to keep Fr. Carl
-§* in your prayers while he is away.
As Fr. Carl mentioned in his last
homily, the top New Year's
resolution for 2017 is “to be a
better person”. Let us focus on
3 how we can be a better person
and how we can be a disciple of God. Let us pray to God
for ourselves and others in this New Year.
This weekend'’s gospel talks about how John testifies that
he saw the Spirit come down like a dove from heaven and
remain upon Him-the Son of God. Of course, he is
referring to the baptism of the Lord. Can you imagine
how excited John must have been baptizing our Lord! Let
us focus on this joy and excitement.
Blessings on behalf of Fr. Carl!
PARISH NEWS
Attention All Ushers and Interested Parishioners
Barb Voegle from Door County Memorial Hospital will be
demonstrating our new defibrillator unit Tuesday
January 24 at 7pm in the church. Additionally, Capt. Joe
Brinkman from the Sturgeon Bay Police Department will
be presenting an “active shooter” seminar that evening
as well. Please make every effort to attend these highly
informational training/information sessions.
Silent Candlelight Walk: Wis. Right to Life
Join us on Sat. Jan. 21" at 6:25pm as we
prepare to walk at 6:30pm from the main
entrance of the Government Center (421
Nebraska St) to Ministry-D.C. Medical Center.
The Courthouse symbolizes that abortion
became legal with our Supreme Court’s decision in 1973
{44 years ago); the Hospital symbolizes a life saving
facility in CONTRAST to the massive killing taking place
legally, Thaose of us who believe in the RIGHT TO LIFE
acknowledge aur local hospital's policy on not performing
abortions on its premises. This is not a protest march but
a Silent Candlelight Walk, so no signs, but please bring
your own lantern or candle (enclosed in a jar for a
windbreak). Everyone is welcome, including children.
Please dress warm and listen to the local radio station in
case of cancellation for bad weather. If it's cancelled, it
will be rescheduled for the next night, which is Sun. Jan,
22™. Anyone who cannot walk can place a candle in their
window the night of the walk and say a prayer.
OTHER NEWS
St. Bay Blood Drive
The need is constant-give blood. Mon. Jan. 16™ noon
until 6pm and Tues. Jan. 17" 9-3pm at St.Peter’s
Evangelical Lutheran Church social dining room (108 W.
Maple St.). Call 1-800-733-2767 for an appaintment.

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education

Thank you to everyone who made our Confirmation
celebration so wonderful! The music, the decorations, the
social, the support, and the JOY from our community--
everything was amazing! Please keep praying for our 38
newly confirmed! See the Sturgeon Bay Edge and Life
Teen Facebook page for pictures of our Confirmation
Mass.

Life Teen this weekend (January 15"‘1 at St. Joseph

Yes, we switched to St. Joseph for the remainder of the
year!

Spm Mass (all ages welcome and it “counts” for your
Sunday Mass)

6pm Food and Life Night for all high school students until
8pm

Preview: We are at a new place and starting a new
semester! It’s time to start learning about Vocations.

Edge this week {January 18") at St. Joseph
Woe switched to St. Joseph for the remainder of the year!
6-7:15pm

Preview: We are at a new place and starting a new
semester! We are going to take time to dive into the
Sacraments.

Calendar change for Edge: there will be NO Edge on
January 25",

***Don’t forget to register for the middle and/or high
school mission trips! Major fundraising is about to take
off. Middle schoolers are going to Madison on July 5-15™

and high schoolers are heading to Louisiana June 17-25™.
L2 L

GENESIS NEWS
Genesis:_Elementary Faith Formation @ St. Joe’s
Class on Wed. January 18 & 25
5:45-7pm
Any questions on this program contact Penny @ St. Joe's.

PARISH & OTHER NEWS
Breaking Open the Word

Are you looking for an opportunity to grow deeper in
your relationship with Jesus, with each other and in the
understanding of your faith? You are invited to come
explore the upcoming Sunday Scriptures on Tuesdays,
10.00 am at St. Joseph Faith Formation Center or
Thursdays, 9:15 am at SS. Peter & Paul in the Parish
Center led by Penny Biwer.




Corpus Christi, Holy Name of Mary, St. Joseph, Ss. Peter and Paul
Life Teen Pilgrimage to Washington, DC
March for Life Jan 25-29th, 2017

We are fortunate to have an incredible group of teens in our Catholic quad-parish community of
Corpus Christi, Holy Name of Mary, St. Joseph, and Ss. Peter and Paul. The youth are
becoming more active in their faith through the Life Teen ministry. Over the past 6 years, we
have seen a large increase in local service ameng our youth. Life Teen now provides one to two
local service projects each month for teens to participate in. One of the reasons for this growth
is the opportunity to travel and experience Church outside of their comfort zone in Sturgeon
Bay. These trips provide the youth an opportunity to unplug from their cell phones, computers
and television. They are able to get away from the busyness of pressures of everyday life. They
focus on service and their relationship with Christ. As a group, we reflect and discuss on service
and how they can take back what they learned.

This year we are taking a group of students to Washington, DC for the annual NATIONAL
MARCH FOR LIFE! The event is an annual pro-life rally with hundreds of thousands of youth
from around the country. This opportunity is one that will leave a lasting impact on the students.
The youth will stand and pray for life, learn about the Theology of the Body, defend life and
serve for those in need at a homeless shelter in Washington, DC.

We are inviting YOU to MARCH WITH US BY BUYING STOCK!

Stock shares are $10 each. Financial supporters will receive a thank you card from the trip, an
invite to a stockholder's meeting so you can hear about the trip! Also, every person who donates
will be prayed for BY NAME while we are on the trip. If interested in purchasing one ore more
shares, kindly detach the lower portion of this letter and mail it/drop it off along with your
payment to Corpus Christi. Thank you for your consideration and participation!

Yes! | would like to become a Life Teen March for Life stockholder. Enclosed please
find my tax-deductible payment for:

1 share @ $10
2 or more shares
Full Sponsorship $500

Total (please make check payable to Corpus Christi. Mail to Corpus Christi, 25 N. Elgin
Ave, Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235)

Stockholders Name:

Address:
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In just a few weeks (February 1-9™) 10 adults from our parish community will
be embarking on a life-changing mission trip to Nicaragua!

Many people have asked how they can support our mission. Here are a few ways you
can concretely help:

First and foremost, please pray for us.

Secondly, since Nicaragua is a third-world country, they do not have a lot of materials
we need. Below is a list of some medical equipment we need:

« Gloves /face masks

« Cotton, gauze, alcohol

« Cotton sheets (size: twin)

« Thermometers

« Stethoscopes, blood pressure monitor

« Saline Solution

« Triple antibiotic cream

« |buprofen, Acetaminophen, Expectorants

« Children and adult vitamins (Folic Acid, Zinc, Calcium, prenatal vitamins)

OR money to help us pick up things we can’t bring with us: for example, cough syrup.

Our second project will be at a school. We are looking for donations of money to help
us purchase paint and painting tools for 4 classrooms.

We are also requesting school suppflies such as: notebooks, pens, pencils, coloring
books, board games, children books in English (as they are learning English), white
board markers, soccer balls and pumps, baseball/softball gloves/balls.

Anything you are able to contribute would make a VERY large difference!
If you choose to donate money, please make your check payable to
Corpus Christi. Donations can be dropped off at Corpus Christi anytime
before January 23|




Ladies...Can you RELATE?
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| SMILE TO HIDE
HOW
COMPLETELY
OVERWHELMED
[ AM.

Deborah Gretzinger is the Coordinator of Faitlh Formation at St. Agnes
Parish, Green Bay, WI. Deborak holds her BA in English Education from
Marquette University and her MA in Education from Mount Mary Universily.
She is currently working onn an MA in Theology through St. Leo's University.
She works with the Green Bay Diocese as a public speaker. Deborah is happily
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Do you ever feel overwhelmed?

Do you ever wonder where God is
in the busyness of daily life?

Scripture tells us that there is a
“time for everything” (Ecclesiastes 3:1-8).

married with kwo children and spends her free time reading, cooking, and hiking.

You are invited!

“Doing it All: Finding God in the Chaos”
Sunday, January 29
1:00 -~ 3:00 pm
Orchard Country Winery & Market
9197 Hwy 42 in Fish Creek
Presented by Deborah Gretzinger

Through prayer, reflection and discussion you will walk
away with a better understanding of how to live God’s
blessings, love others, and approach the work God gives
us and...how to find God in our everyday lives.
There will be hors d’oeuvres, chocolate
and a cash wine bar available.

Register early!
Cost is $10.00 for the presentation.
Make checks payable to St. Joseph Parish

Registrations due by January 23.




